
 

 

July 14, 2010 (Agenda) 
 
 
Contra Costa Local Agency Formation Commission  
651 Pine Street, Sixth Floor 
Martinez, CA 94553 
 

Response to Contra Costa County 2009-2010 Grand Jury Report No. 1009  
“Lost Medanos Community Health Care District”  

 
Dear Members of the Commission:  
 
On June 1, 2010, Contra Costa LAFCO received Contra Costa County Grand Jury Report No. 1009 
“‘Lost’ Medanos Community Health Care District” (Attachment 1). 
 
The subject report deals with the Los Medanos Community Health Care District, one of three public 
health care districts in Contra Costa County. 
 
The California Government Code requires that the responding entity reply to each finding and 
recommendation.  The response is due no later than July 26, 2010. 
 
LAFCO staff has reviewed the report and drafted the attached response (Attachment 2) for the 
Commission’s consideration. 
 
RECOMMENDATION 
 
It is recommended that the Commission approve the attached response to Grand Jury Report No. 
1009 entitled “‘Lost’ Medanos Community Health Care District”, and direct LAFCO staff to forward 
the response no later than July 26, 2010. 
 
Sincerely, 
 
 
LOU ANN TEXEIRA 
EXECUTIVE OFFICER     
 
Attachment 1 - Grand Jury Report No. 1009 “Lost Medanos Community Health Care District” 
Attachment 2 - Draft Response  
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Attachment 2 

Draft Response 
 
 
The following are the Contra Costa Local Agency Formation Commission’s (LAFCO) responses 
to the Contra Costa County 2009-2010 Grand Jury Report No. 1009 findings and 
recommendations. 
 
FINDINGS AND RECOMMENDATIONS 
 
6. The 2007 LAFCO Municipal Service Review identified four options that could be taken by 

the District.  The District chose to maintain the status quo. 
 
Response:  The Grand Jury Report No. 1009 correctly identifies the four governance options 
presented in the 2007 LAFCO Public Healthcare Services Municipal Service Review.  
 
Recommendation:  At the time of LAFCO’s next Municipal Service Review of the District, 
when addressing the District’s accountability for community service needs, LAFCO shall 
consider the recommendations of this report and the District’s implementation of its strategic 
plan. 

 
Response: In LAFCO’s 2012-13 Public Healthcare Services Municipal Service Review, when 
addressing the LMCHD’s accountability for community service needs, LAFCO will consider the 
recommendations of Grand Jury Report No. 1009 and the District’s implementation of its 
strategic plan. 
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